

Judy Congdon decorated a beautiful cake for the Elizabeth Bishop Society of Nova Scotia's Annual General Meeting on June 18th. The cake featured the Elizabeth Bishop Centenary Festival logo. The Festival will take place August 19th-21st in Great Village. (Harrington Photo)



Marjorie (centre) and Ruth Peppard presented EBSNS Secretary Sandra Barry with an Elizabeth Bishop doll Marjorie made in honor of the 100th Anniversary of Doll Making in Canada and the Elizabeth Bishop Centenary Festival 2011. The presentation was made at the Elizabeth Bishop Society of Nova Scotia's Annual General Meeting, held at the Great Village Legion on June 18th. (Harrington Photo)

PHOTO FEATURE

240TH Anniversary Service of the Upper Londonderry Pastoral Charge JULY 19, 2011



President of Maritime Conference of the United Church of Canada, Rev. Jane Johnson (centre), brought greetings to the Upper Londonderry Pastoral Charge on the occasion of their 240th Anniversary while Rev. Don MacQueen (left) and Linda Giddens looks on. (Harrington Photo)



Fran Forman, Debert, and Rev. Lester Settle, guest speaker and former Upper Londonderry Pastoral Charge Minister, made the first cut in the 240th Anniversary cake. (Harrington Photo)



The St. James Male Chorus, under the direction of Joy Miller, provided special music for the 240th Anniversary Service of the Upper Londonderry Pastoral Charge on July 19th. (Harrington Photo)



Rev. Don MacQueen lead the 240th Anniversary Service of the Upper Londonderry Pastoral Charge on July 19th at Ersking United Church. This was his second last service on the Charge before his retirement at the end of June. An Open House for Rev Don and Jean MacQueen will be held on Wed., June 29th at the Debert United Church. All are welcome. Congratulations and bes wishes, Don and Jean. (Harrington Photo)

Senior Council Meeting at Malagash

Continued from page 22

ment spots, each club's entertainment session need not be longer than 15 or 20 minutes. Prizes will be handed out from draws. We hope to have a large crowd at the picnic.

By now the deadlines for applying for the federal grant New Horizons for Seniors Program and the provincial grant Positive Aging Program Funding have passed, but they will be coming again in the future. In September 2011, the 50+ Games will be held in Kings County.

Two major reports were given.

#1.The spring Convention of the Federation of Senior

Citizens and Pensioners of Nova Scotia was held in Truro. Most clubs belong to the Federation, which is concerned about seniors' issues that are taken to the Nova Scotia government each autumn. Clubs can send in resolutions about seniors' concerns before the Convention happens and then at the Convention the resolutions are voted on and if passed are taken to the government. The focus of the Convention's two-day meetings was the presentation of the resolutions, discussion about some of the resolutions, and then a vote was taken.

#2.The second report sum-

marized the Department of Seniors' Spring Consultation 2011, and topics mentioned were mental health, the new role of pharmacists in Nova Scotia, community updates, Department of Seniors' update, presentation of Intergenerational Awards, and emergency preparedness for seniors. In Cumberland County, Jocelyn Morris from Streets Ridge received an Intergeneration Award for being the director of the Cumberland Singers, a volunteer choir ranging in ages from six years to 84.

At the summer picnic in Wentworth, members may take any of their written sub-

missions for the Federation's autumn Newsletter and give them to Gertie Hollis, zone representative for Cumberland County clubs. She will send them all in to the Federation.

Several clubs reported on their events which included fund-raising, giving to charities, social concerns, and social activities such as card games, dancing, and making music.

The next Council meeting will be on Wednesday, September 21 from 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. at the Wallace Community Hall.

Deadline for the August issue of Shoreline is July 19



MILLEN FARMS LTD.

HELP WANTED

Strawberry Pickers for July

Blueberry Line Workers in August

For information please contact
Ann or Curtis Millen
MILLEN FARMS LTD.
LITTLE DYKE, GLENHOLME
at 662-3820



JULY 24-31 5 CARDS OF EXCITING RACING

Atlantic Grand Circuit Week

Stake races plus the Nova Scotia Provincial Exhibition Cup

Family fun day, bbq and more Schedule on website: www.truroraceway.ca

Truro Raceway 73 Ryland Ave

Entertainment You Can Bet On

Canteen, Dining Room & Lounge Free Admission & Parking Phone: 893-8075



Visit us at 2600 Highway #4